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In This Issue...  

 From the desk ofé Pastor Nancy Pearson 

You all know that for a long time (a year and a half!) that Iôve felt as though 
God was getting ready to do something really amazing with our 
congregation.  This sermon series that weôve just finished about our new 
vision statement has made me even more certain of this! In case you need 

a ñRe-Capò: our new vision statement is ñReach, Grow, Send.ò  

Week 1 we looked at how God wants us to reach  outside of ourselves, be 
outward rather than inward focused, meeting and coming alongside other 
people who we come in contact with, sharing our faith with them as God 
leads us.  Our scripture focus was Acts 8: the story of Philip and the 
Ethiopian. 

Week 2 we focused on how God wants us to grow  as his disciples.  We 
are to grow in our knowledge of the Bible, but also in our devotional lives, 
in our prayers lives and in the ways that we take the word of God and 
make it real in our lives.  Our scripture focus was Colossians 1. 

Week 3 we discovered that God wants to send us into the world to 
disciple others and minister in Jesusô name.  God wants us to respond 
when he says ñWho shall I send?ò  Our response should be ñHere I am 
Lord.  Send me.ò  Our scripture focus was The Great Commission in 
Matthew 28. 

Our final week weôll wrap up our study with thoughts on who we are in 
Christ and where God wants to take us from here.    

I hope that as together weôve focused on our vision statement this last 
month, you have given some personal thought and prayer to how God 
might want to use you in his plans for Godôs kingdom and our church.        
I am anxious to have conversations with many of you (maybe some coffee 
conversations, or even lunch dates!) to listen to you talk about the dreams 
that God has placed in your hearts about the ways He will use you and 
use our church family for his purposes here in Cedar City and beyond.   

ñFor I know that plans I have for you says the Lord; plans to prosper you 
and not to harm you; plans to give you a hope and a future.ò          
Jeremiah 29:11 

What plans does God have for you, and for us together?  Letôs talk soon. 

See you in worship,      Pastor Nancy  
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  Praise and Worship Band  

  We continue to enjoy the ministry of our Praise Band 
on Sunday mornings.  We have established a 
designated fund to help support the needs of the band, 
including equipment and other music supplies.  If you 
would like to contribute to the Praise Band Fund, 
please mark your contribution ñPraise Band Fund.ò  
Thank you for your support.   

 

 

 

 

  

Home Communion  

   If you have difficulty getting to worship 
regularly and would like to have the 
deacons or ruling elders serve you the 
Lordôs Supper at home on the first Sunday 
of each month, please call Marci at 586-
8891. 

 Itôs not too late to join the Choir 

  Everyone is invited to join the choir!  Choir 
will meets every Sunday at 8:45 am for prac-
tice. Come join the choir! Contact Harry Tay-
lor at 590-9276, if you have any questions. 

 

   Let us Pray!  

   Our new intercessory prayer group met for the first 
time on Tuesday Sept 27.  Shari Hughes led us in 
lifting up the needs of our congregation and our 
friends.  We also prayed for the pastor, for our 
churchôs ministries and leaders, and for our nation.  
Please plan to join us at our next gathering:  
Tuesday October 25 at 1 p.m. in the church 
narthex.  And if you have a specific prayer request, 
please feel free to call Shari.  All requests are 
confidential.435-212-1135. 
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 Being a Christiané. 

  é.Is like being a pumpkin. God picks you from 
the patch, brings you in, and washes all the dirt 
off you. He opens you up and scoops out all the 
yucky stuff, including the seeds of doubt, hate, 
greed, etc. Then He carves you a new smiling 
face and puts his light inside you to shine for all 
the world to see. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FALL FUN FOR KIDS IN THE PUMPKIN PATCH  

The Childrenôs Ministries committee has selected 
Saturday, October 8th  for the annual excursion to the 
Judd Family pumpkin patch in Paragonah. Children 
will have a chance to go out in the fields to find their 
perfect pumpkin as well as participate in some games, 
snacks and a maze for the bigger kids.  Meet at the 
Pumpkin Patch at 1:00 pm or if you need a ride, be at 
the church at 12:30 pm. Invite a friend! 

 

 

 

 

Nursery  

Nursery care is provided every Sunday for our little 
ones. Cassie Ostrowsky does a wonderful job 
attending to our childrenôs needs as well as teaching 
some Bible activities and learning. Our amazing youth 
will be assisting her in the nursery on a rotating basis 
again this year. Thank you to Sienna Whipple, 
Miranda Roelandt, Sienna Osborn, Ashley Hall, and 
Amanda Lundberg for your help.  

Sunday School  

Sunday School classes have resumed and are held 
after the childrenôs message in the 10 am worship. We 
are happy to welcome Robyn Eddy aboard this yearôs 
team of teachers which includes Nancy Osborn, Chris 
Roelandt, Claire Whipple and Becky Hill. We are so 
blessed to have this wonderful group of women 
teaching our children the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
Please pray for energy, patience, and grace for all 
these women as they teach our children. Pray for God 
to move in the hearts of each child attending, that they 
will learn and grow as disciples of Jesus. 

Blessings,  

Dianne Morrison, Elder of Childrenôs Ministries 

Church Life Dutch Oven Cookout at 

Three Peaks  

Join your church family and friends for a Dutch 
Oven Cookout at Three Peaks Park on 
Saturday, October 15.  Activities (including 
Frisbee golf and hiking) will begin around 1 p.m. 
with dinner at 5 p.m.  Weôve reserved the large 
picnic area with pavilion. 

Please bring a salad, dessert or side dish to 
share. (Dutch Oven main dish provided!) Church 
Life will provide paper goods, eating utensils 
and drinks.  Picnic tables and benches are 
available, but you may want to bring your own 
chairs.  Dogs are welcome, but please keep 
them on leash. 

Sign up sheets will be in the Fellowship Hall 

beginning this Sunday.  Please contact Harry 

Brown for more information.  435-590-4490. 
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Please Pray Fo ré 

Í Emmi Ewing  

Í Jack Ewing 

Í Myron Armstrong  

Í Patt Behrens 
Í Debbie Vogel 
Í Jean Herold, bereaved 

Í Rod Hennesseyôs family, bereaved 

Í Deb Emanôs family, bereaved 

Í Pastor Nancy and Bobôs family, bereaved 

The Prayer Chain  

Community Presbyterian Church has a very active 
prayer chain.  Prayer requests are sent to the 
prayer chain members (currently numbering about 
70) by email immediately after they are received. If 
you would like to place a particular request on the 
prayer chain, please call or email the church office 
(586- 8891,mbeck@cedarpres.org.  The backup 
contact is Patt Behrens (patt@infowest.com )
586Ά3349.) 

 

 

Community Presbyterian Financial Update  

2016   Budget   $247,195.00  

Income: (8/31/16)    $152,480.52 

Expenses: (8/31/16)    $135,721.98 

Balance: (8/31/16)       $16,758.54  

Thank you for your stewardship of Godôs good gifts 
and for your generous support of Community 
Presbyterian ministries. 

 

Property and Maintenance  

The Parking lot was recoated on September 23  
and will be restriped on September 30 and will be 
closed as needed.  

Thank You, Fred Hite. 

The Good News  

If you are getting the newsletter through the mail 
and would like to switch to email, please email or 
call Marci at mbeck@cedarpres.org  or 586-8891. 

  Did you miss the worship service 
this week?   Or did you want to 
hear the message or the music a 

second time?  

   Check out our website at www.cedarpres.org    
Youôll find videos of every service that you can 
click on and see & hear the weekôs inspiration!   
And check the website for pictures of current 
events as well as a calendar of all the activities 
that are coming the weeks ahead! 

 Youôrx nxxdxd! 

  Evxn though my typxwritxr is an old modxl, it 

works quitx wxllð xxcxpt for onx kxy. I havx 

many timxs wishxd it workxd pxrfxctly. Itôs trux 

that thx othxr kxys work grxat, but just onx kxy 

not working makxs a hugx diffxrxncx.  

 

Somxtimxs our church sxxms likx my typx-

writxr ð not all thx kxy pxoplx work. You may 

say to yoursxlf, ñWxll, Iôm just onx pxrson. I 

don't makx or brxak thx church.ò But it doxs 

makx a big diffxrxncx bxcausx a church, to bx 

xffxctivx, nxxds thx activx participation of xvxry 

pxrson.  

 

So, thx nxxt timx you think your xfforts arxnôt 

nxcxssary, rxmxmbxr my typxwritxr and say to 

yoursxlf, ñIôm a kxy pxrson in thx congrxgation, 

and Iôm nxxdxd vxry much.ò 

mailto:office@cedarpres.org
mailto:patt@infowest.com
http://www.cedarpres.org
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Acts 16:5 Vision Team  

ñSo the church was strengthened in the faith 

and increased in numbers daily.ò  Acts 16:5 

 We continue to pray and brainstorm together 
about the dynamic shifts that God wants to make 
in our congregation as we go from being 
committee based, doing business only, to ministry 
team based, ñbeing the people of God before 
doing the work of God.ò  We continue to pray that 
God will show us ways to offer extraordinary 
hospitality to our guests.  And ways that we will 
put small groups together to study the Bible and 
read books together.  God is stretching our minds 
and our hearts this fall and I pray that we will 
dream BIG as we approach the end of the year.  
What will 2017 hold for this community of faith?  
How is God changing us and growing us to be his 
people in deeper and more meaningful ways? 
How will we grow and deepen our relationships 
with each other as we deepen our relationship 
with Jesus? What does it all mean?                 
Pray with us, will you? 

  Coming Soon!  

  Operation Christmas Child  

   Samaritanôs Purse Operation Christmas Child 
shoebox project will be here before you know it!!   
Start shopping for items to put into a shoebox 
gift to send to a child through this wonderful 
ministry.  Our kick off with shoebox information 
will be October 23. But now is a great time to 
shop for inexpensive school supplies and other 
items to fill your boxes!  CPC filled 50 boxes last 
year; can we do even more in 2016?? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What happened to the  

Okeson Family?  

 Todd took a job with the men's basketball program 
at the University of Hawaii.  He is very excited, and 
we are all excited for our upcoming adventure in 
Honolulu.  Thank you to the whole Community 
Presbyterian family for taking care of us;  WE 
LOVE and MISS YOU ALL!   

 Love, the Okeson family  



 

The Good News ðOctober 2016ð Page 6 

Bible Study for all 

women!  

Abigail Circle will meet 
Wednesday, October 5 at 6:00 
pm.  This year they are studying  
"If You Want To Walk On Water 

You've Got To Get Out Of The Boat" by John 
Ortberg. There is a potluck dinner first and then the 
book study. They rotate homes each month. All 
women are welcome to attend. Call Jeanine Howells 
if youôre interested at (435) 590-1934. 

Soul Journers  Circle will resume Wednesday, 
October 5 at 6:30 pm at the church. They will study 
ñWho is Jesus?ò Contact Karen Russell at         
(435) 590-6485 for more information. All the women 
of CPC are invited and bring a friend! 

Martha Circle:  The next meetings for October are 
Thursday, October 13 and 27 at 1 pm at the church. 
Contact Sonya Swatsley at 867-8436 if youôre 
interested in joining this day time group. 

Dining for Women  (ecumenical womenôs mission 
group) meets the second Tuesday of the month at 
5:30 pm. If you are interested, contact Ann Johnson, 
586-9660.  The next meeting is October 11.  

  ñLittle Dresses for Africaò 

  Many hands have been at work sewing and knitting 
for several of our Mission 
Projects.  We have 40 baby gowns, 
31 newborn baby blankets and over 
20 little caps ready to take to the 
University Medical Center in Las 
Vegas, Nevada.  Over 25 beautiful 
little dresses are ready to be shipped to a 
distribution center where they will be dispensed to 
various locations throughout the world.  The Little 
Dresses will be on display in the Narthex on 
October 16 and October 23.  Please take a moment 
to admire the fruits of our labor.  Fabric and 
directions are available if you feel called to help with 
this Mission Project.  A big thanks to all of those 
who continue to sew and knit!   

Fall Rummage Sale  

October 7
th

 and 8
th

  

   The annual Fall rummage sale is scheduled for 
Friday, October 7th from 8 am ï 5 pm. Saturday 
8-11 am is the $2 bag sale when anything that 
fits in the bag youôve already paid for (except 
furniture and estate items).  Join us on ñhaul-upò 
Sunday, October 2, after worship when we 
begin sorting and placing rummage items in the 
church building.  Then come during the week 
Monday ï Thursday from 8 am ï 3 pm to help 
sort and price items and enjoy a free lunch.  
Wednesday night of that week we will have a 
pre-sale for the congregation from 5ï 6:30 pm 
when you can purchase furniture, estate, and 
books. Proceeds from our rummage sales 
benefit local, state, national, and international 
charities.  Please come and join the fun! 

  

The Bake Sale is 

almost here!  

The bake sale will be 
during the rummage sale 
on October 7th and 8th.  
We will need donations! 
Please bring items 
wrapped and priced on 
Thursday afternoon,  
October 6 by 3:00 pm. 
Thank you. Contact Sonja Swatsley at             
435-867-8436 for more information. 

 

http://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=93006580

